
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

How Safe Is Rock Countyôs Drinking Water? 
 

           What are the greatest threats to assuring safe drinking water? 
        What can citizens do to assure and promote safe drinking water?  
What is being done by the DNR to ensuring our water is clean and safe? 
 

Branch Meeting 
Tuesday, March 22 at 6:30 pm 

Zoom only 
Our speakers will address these and other questions, discuss the role of water quality data, and highlight the 

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resourceôs role and top priorities. Join us to learn more about this 

resource that is vital to our health, economy, and way of lifeðclean water. 

 

 

Eileen F. Pierce is the DNR South Central Region Drinking Water & Groundwater 

Field Supervisor. Her responsibilities include overseeing implementation of Safe Drinking 

Water regulations in the 11 counties of south-central Wisconsin and supervising a team of 

10 water supply engineers and specialists. Her educational background includes a 

Bachelor of Science in Chemical Engineering and a Bachelor of Arts in the Program of 

Liberal Studies, both from the University of Notre Dame.  

Amy Kubly received a Biological Systems Engineering Degree specializing 

in Natural Resources from UW-Madison. She began working with the DNR as a 

Water Supply Engineer in 2007 and currently works with municipal drinking 

water systems in Crawford, Richland, Rock, and Sauk counties to achieve 

compliance with drinking water standards. 
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                           Presidentsô Message 

 

 

Should Janesville change our branch meeting calendar?  
Tell us what you think. 

 

AAUW-Janesville currently holds eight branch meetings per year, September through May (except not in December). 

Last summer several of our members made the suggestion that we change our yearly calendar so that we meet more 

during the summer months and not as often in the winter. 
 

AAUW-Geneva Lake branch has followed a similar schedule for the past ten years. I talked with their presidents, and 

this schedule has worked well for them. They reported that many of their members split their time between Lake 

Geneva and a home in a warmer climate during the winter months. 
 

Our board discussed this proposal at length during our February board meeting. A motion was made to take the 

decision to the entire membership in the form of a survey so everyoneôs voice could be heard. 
 

Please consider the following options for branch meetings (book discussion would continue to meet all year): 

¶ Change the schedule to hold branch meetings in September, October, November, March, April, 

May, June, and July (skip December, January, February, and August). 

¶ Keep the current schedule of eight branch meetings in September through May (skip December, 

June, July, and August). 

¶ Either option works for me.  

The survey will be sent via email on Wednesday, March 2.  

Please respond by Tuesday, March 8. 

 
Carole Salinas and Nancy Arnold 

Co-presidents 
 

 

 

Did you happen to notice that there is a conflict on the weekend of April 22-23?  

We have two important events scheduled at the same time.  Our State AAUW 

Convention, and the Super Fundraiser for the Womanôs Club.   Members should 

attend both of these events, but that may not be possible.  We encourage you to 

attend what you think is best for you.  The state convention is virtual again this year, 

and it would be possible to attend parts of that as well as the fundraiser.   We hope 

that we have representation at both events.  Your invitations to the fundraiser should 

be coming out soon, as well as more information about the state convention, and 

how to sign up for sessions.  Why do things always happen at the same time???? 

AAUW -WI State Convention  

 Friday and Saturday April 22nd  and 23rd. Virtual/Zoom 
 

Super Fundraiser for FP108J  

 Saturday April 23rd,  luncheon at the Janesville Country Club 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

Someone need a bit of 

Sunshine? 

If you know that one of our members could use a 

bit of sunshine please let Kathy Thostenson 

know (kthostens@yahoo.com). 

She is our Sunshine Chair and will send 

congratulations, get-well, sympathy, or other 

messages on behalf of the members of AAUW 

Janesville. 

 

 

March Birthdays 

  9 ï Wendy Mani 
13 ï Pat Logterman 
30 ï Karen Grimsrud 

 

March Action Items: 
¶ RSVP to Leslie Brunsell if you are planning to attend the Muslim Dawa Circle on Sat., March 5 at 5:30 

pm (200 S. High St.) 

¶ Watch your email for the survey about branch calendar change. Reply by Tues., March 8. 

¶ Volunteer to help with Tech Savvy at https://tinyurl.com/23rx9t3j  

¶ Donate to the Memorial Scholarship Fund for Barbara Bobzien, Phyllis English, and Mary Hunt if you 

have not already done so. Deadline March 31. 

¶ Learn more about the AAUW DE&I Tool Kit at https://www.aauw.org/resources/member/governance-

tools/dei-toolkit/    

 

Calendar Items: 
¶ Wed., March 2 ï Survey about proposed branch calendar change (check your email) 

¶ Sat., March 5 (5:30 pm) ï DE&I Activity: Muslim Dawa Circle  

¶ Tues. March 8 ï Deadline to reply to the survey about proposed calendar change 

¶ Thurs., March 10 ï Trivia Night at the Womanôs Club (Trivia at 7 pm; door open at 6 pm) 

¶ Tues., March 15 (6:30 pm) ï Book Discussion (Zoom only) There Is Nothing for You Here by Fiona Hill 

¶ Tues., March 22 (6:30 pm) ï March Branch Meeting (Zoom only) 

¶ Fri. and Sat., April 22 & 23 ï AAUW-WI State Convention (Zoom only) 

¶ Sat., April 23 ï Super Fundraiser for FP108SJ in-person at the Janesville Country Club 

 

 

Saturday, April 30 

(8:00 am) 

AAUW Tech Savvy 2022 at UW-Whitewater 

 

https://tinyurl.com/23rx9t3j


 

 

  

 

Interest Group Attended  

                             ñLove Lettersò  
On Sunday, Feb. 13th, Paula Flaherty, Nancy Moskal, Carole 

Salinas, Kathy Thostenson, and Nancy Arnold met at the Janesville 

Performing Arts Center to see the Janesville Little Theatreôs 

performance of ñLove Lettersò by A.R. Gurney. It was not your 

typical play, yet it was intriguing and entertaining. The premise was 

two people reading notes and letters written to each other beginning 

in childhood, through college, and continuing for years beyond. It 

was a challenging format with talented acting that truly held oneôs 

attention. 

Interest group activities are continuing as members come up with 

ideas. Please let us know if you have any suggestions. 

 

Nancy Moskal, Paula Flaherty, Kathy Thostenson, Nancy Arnold, Carole Salinas 

Nominating Committee        Leadership Opportunities! 

We are looking for members to step into leadership positions for 2022-2024. There are 

three open positions on the board: membership VP, secretary, and public policy chair. 

Nancy Arnold has agreed to serve a second term as co-president.  

This yearôs nominating committee consists of Carole Salinas (chair), Pat Phillips 

(representative from last yearôs committee), and Janet Arndt (member-at-large). 

If you have someone in mind who would be a good fit for one of these positions, please 

contact Carole at csalinas3767@gmail.com. 

 

February Board Meeting 

At the February board meeting,  

a number of important decisions were made.  
 

After the treasurerôs report was presented and discussed, a motion to allocate $7000.00 for scholarships to be 

awarded this spring was made by Nancy Moskal and seconded by Carole Salinas. A vote was taken and the 

motion passed. 
 

There was a proposal brought before the board by Carole Salinas to change one of the requirements for the 

Project Renew Scholarship. Our current requirements state that the recipient must be 25+ years of age. In the 

past few years, we have received very few applications for this scholarship. A motion was made by Wendy 

Tupper to change the requirement to be at least one year out of high school. It was seconded by Pat Logterman, 

voted on, and passed. This new requirement will be less restrictive, and hopefully, we will receive more 

applications for the Project Renew Scholarship. 

 

 

 

Looking Ahead: 100th Anniversary  

The 100th Anniversary of the founding of the AAUW-Janesville branch will be April 23, 

2023. We are forming a committee to begin planning events to celebrate this milestone. The 

following members have volunteered to serve on the committee: Nancy Arnold, Ann 

Bennett, Mary Buelow, Karel Cripe, Ann Petersen, Pat Phillips, and Carole Salinas. We 

would love to have more members join us. If you would like to get involved, please contact 

Carole at 608-201-1790 or csalinas3767@gmail.com by March 31, 2022. 
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